MINUTES OF AREA 9 MEETING
8th July 2013, held at the Majors Retreat, Tormarton
	Item
	
	Action



	
	Present

Shelagh Fishlock  - Area Rep/Severn Vale
Gill Penberth – Chair
Jo Ricketts – Secretary/Bath RC
Bath RC
Cotswold Edge RC

KVRC

VWH
Severn Vale RC

Kings Leaze RC

Swindon & District RC

	

	1
	Apologies

Nicky – Treasurer/Berkeley and District

	

	2
	Treasurer Report
Nicky had circulated accounts.

Nicky will be stepping down from Treasurer position after the AGM so all clubs to ask within their membership to see if a new Treasurer can be appointed.

Veterans and Ladysmith have not paid their subscriptions.  Ladysmith is unlikely to as do not take part in Area events.

Urchinwood are now also a centre within Area 9.

	

	3
	Area Report
BRC head office will be sending a representative to the AGM to answer any questions clubs may have.  However, all questions need to be submitted in writing beforehand.
David Bacon is currently writing a paper on first aid cover requirements and any thoughts on this should be emailed through to Shelagh.

The speed of the XC at BRC100 plus is to be reduced.

There has been a debate on the xc timing at the Festival of Horse Challenge as there is a lack of a window on optimum time.  Shelagh has proposed that there should be a 10 second window either side of the optimum time or the same as eventing rules.  Competition committee are looking into this.

BRC are looking at changing membership options so a combined BRC & BHS membership is available.

BRC are looking at improvements to their IT Systems.

Area Reps will now get monthly reminders for payment of affiliation fees.

Team volunteers at Nationals – Each year some volunteers do not show up for their roles and this year clubs will be disqualified if their team volunteer does not help.

BRC are looking into the possibility of an 80 competition for the Juniors in the ODE but it is dependent on time available at the championships to run this.

Protector Hats have had a problem with labels coming off.  If you have this type of hat with a label that can be removed they can be sent back for a replacement.


	

	4

	Stewards Training Day
This will take place in February 2014 and we need a couple of volunteers from the Area to attend.  Sarah Paton has volunteered.

	

	5
	Events
Eventers Challenge
This ran well at Swalcliffe on 14th April despite the weather.  Next year Swindon are looking at possibly using Larkhill if financially viable.

Combined Training 

Held at Rabson Manor on 20th April and well attended.

Dressage To Music

Held at West Wilts on 26th May and had disappointing entries.  Kings Leaze have offered to run this in 2014 at Burrows Court.  (Possible date Sat 21st June)

Dressage

This was held on 16th June and ran well.  Swindon will run this event again in 2014.

ODE

West Wilts ran the ODE on behalf of Area 9 and they have been asked to do this again for 2014.

SJ

SVRC ran this at Leyland Court on a very hot day and it ran well with the additional rings.  SVRC will run this again next year but will not hold it on the same weekend as Barbury.

Winter Dressage

VWH will run this event at Summerhouse on 10th November.

Winter Showjumping

Bath RC will run this event at West Wilts on 8th December.


	

	6
	Training
No contact with training officer Sue.  Clubs to come up with ideas of training events and send through to Jude Matthews for circulation and and coordinate votes.  
	

	7

	Next Meeting
AGM – 18th November at The Plough, Kington Langley

	


